— Trail closed

—— Trail open

In preparation for the construction of infrastructure, roads,
and the stormwater management pond for Phase | of the
Windermere Development, the trail that links the South
Huron Recreational Centre to the main trail at the Ausable
River will be closed for public safety. This section of trail is
private property and is anticipated to be closed into the
fall. Once construction work has completed, a new trail
linking to the main trail will be available to the public that
meanders around the top of the stormwater management
pond.

In the interim, all other main trail access points along the
Ausable River remain open (i.e., Wellington Street to
Andrew Street and north to Hill Street). Informational
signage is being prepared and will be installed at the trail
closures shortly.

We thank you for your cooperation!
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